
Technology Services
The Palliser School Division Technology Services Department’s focus is providing students and staff with tools to ensure

high-quality learning. There is an ongoing focus on utilizing technology that is device-agnostic and is hosted in the Cloud.

Increasing equipment and service costs have created some challenges for Technology Services, but learning needs and

demands continue to be met. Help Desk has improved inventory management and has increased the ability to make strategic

decisions regarding changes to the technology used in classrooms. New hybrid learning spaces ensure the continuity of

learning and operations. The installation of VoIP phone systems in Palliser-owned buildings is complete, a much needed

modernization. The Division has implemented a new Student Information System in conjunction with the integration of a new

Learning Management System, a large scale project that has been the focus of the Tech team since August 2022. Palliser

improved its cyber security practices, including multi-factor authentication and cloud hosted backup solutions. The migration

to Supernet 2.0 is complete which will allow Palliser to take advantage of increased bandwidth offerings from the Alberta

Supernet in the future. With 6,377 Chrome devices within the Division (900 added recently), and the inherent demands for

technology support from students and employees, Palliser is grateful for the dedication of the Technology Services team.

Updates to Administrative Procedures
The Board reviewed Administrative Procedure 549: Inclement Weather and Administrative Procedure 555: Bus Transportation

During Inclement Weather and advised Administration to make an update to process when making a decision to cancel a bus

route due to weather-related factors. With a focus on the safety of students and staff and in consideration of the temperature

at which buses are able to operate, school bus service shall be suspended by the Superintendent when an ambient

temperature of -35 °C or colder is reached. Previously the temperature consideration was an ambient temperature of -40

which has proven to be an unrealistic temperature for the operation of the bus fleet. As always, the Division trusts parents to

make the best decision for their family with respect to their child riding the bus including during times of extreme

temperatures.

For information to the Board, Administration provided clarification on the expectation of field trips, liability risks, and the

administrative procedures tied to them

Change of Date for April Regular Meeting
The Board has changed the scheduled date for the April Regular

Meeting from April 11, 2023 to April 18, 2023.

The next meeting of the Palliser
Board of Trustees is March 14, 2023.

https://www.pallisersd.ab.ca/board-of-trustees/procedures/5695
https://www.pallisersd.ab.ca/board-of-trustees/procedures/5701
https://www.pallisersd.ab.ca/board-of-trustees/procedures/5701

